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Grand Erie Parent Involvement Committee



Thursday, January 20, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.
Library - Waterford District High School
                                                                                                                                 Recorder: Wendy Hibbard
MINUTES
Present:  Shirley McConkey, Sara Léveillé, Jen Clark, Dave Kovacs, David Lloyd, Rita Collver, Katherine Hagan, Diane Burdiak, Kim Rent, Ronda Nix, Jean Montgomery, Barbara Chambers
Regrets: Kerry Bockenholt, Janice Ainsworth, Scott Wilson, Chris Lefebvre, Darryl Casey
1.0 Welcome and Introductions
John welcomed Linda Kilpatrick, Norma Bingham and Jeff Dumoulin, members of the Educational Technology Team.
2.0 
Minutes
2.1 Approval of Minutes

Correction for two items:  #4.4 Welcome to Kindergarten bags were purchased for all compensatory 



schools and entirely subsidized by GEPIC.

#4.3 Secondary math classes will have netbooks in the second semester.
Moved by Shirley McConkey; seconded by Jen Clark that the minutes be approved as amended.

CARRIED.

2.2
Business Arising from Minutes



No business arising.
3.0
Planning, Discussion and Sharing


3.1 
Educational Technology
L. Kilpatrick/J. Dumoulin/N. Bingham

Lynda Kilpatrick started the demonstration with a slide and video presentation


Why statement "Grand Erie will improve student engagement and achievement by embedding technology into daily teaching and learning to ensure that education is a relevant, collaborative, and interactive experience."
The Educational Technology program will be starting with junior intermediate – grade 5 and grade 7 classes, self contained classrooms (students with behaviour and learning disabilities).  At the secondary level, it will be introduced by department in order to serve specialized areas.  Kindergarten will be included in 5th year of phase.
Eighteen hundred student netbooks were purchased – 5 for elementary classrooms and 8 for secondary classes (all math classes in secondary – not just grade 9).  Each classroom will have wireless internet access and LCD projectors.
There will be Celebration and Next Steps at the end of May to showcase things that are happening in the classroom.
Norma Bingham continued with the presentation by explaining that they were making sure that teachers and students had software that fit with the curriculum by purchasing two pieces of reading online software. Destination reading is more skill based and students will have access to resources and have the world wide web at their fingertips and collaboration with experts and students from all over the world.
VROC (Virtual Researcher on Call) will provide a weekly live video podcast where students can e-mail questions to. They are getting ready to launch a weekly engineering podcast. Grand Erie will act as a host board for a technology education podcast.
Teachers in the new school in South West Brant will get the same kind of service and will be backfilled to catch up.
Tollgate Tech demonstrated creativity in schools by melding a previous video with a live Skype feed, i.e. food preparation in the Tollgate restaurant – then wheeled out the food – this was a wow moment for the students.
Network Access Control (NAC) was piloted in a couple of schools which would allow anyone to bring their personal device in to use.  When it is in place for other schools and wireless access is set up, parents may be encouraged to purchase devices for students.  Parents need to work in conjunction with the principal.
Jeff Douliman demonstrated tools to teach secondary math. There are a lot of options and specific math pieces, i.e. every math department has a graphic calculator. This calculator allows collaboration among students and teachers. There are 3 components: netbook, smart response (clicker) and smart screen. The teacher can see in real time what students are doing – to see how groups are solving a problem.
At the system level, the main pillar is working with teachers to change instruction.  There are experts in each school to work with staff and principals.  PD for the teachers is vital for the program to be successful.
Parents could be invited at the end of the year for the celebration to show them what and how subjects are being taught in the classroom.  After March Break there will be a whole communication around the Educational Technology program.  It will be an opportunity to showcase on the school website.

3.2 
Update to Regulations

J. Forbeck

John gave an overview of School Council Policy and Parent Involvement Committee. 
At Board level, the policy statement reads:  It is the policy of the Grand Erie District School Board to support School Councils. The purposes of School Councils are to improve student achievement and to enhance the accountability of the education system to the community through the active participation of parents.  Authority:  Education Act 17.1 and Regulation 612/00.  The procedures list the types of responsibilities of the Board and the School Councils.
John asks the committee to take the policy/procedure back to the school to have a conversation with principal and school councils re organization and to get feedback.  An updated draft policy/procedure will be brought back to the next meeting.

3.3
Update about Multi-Year Plan
J. Forbeck

Staff and trustees have been meeting to look at the entire system for a multiyear plan and are focusing on three specific areas:  achievement, engagement and environment. Educational technology fits into each of achievement and environment.  The engagement piece revolves around parents, community, staff and students.
3.4
Announcements and Updates
School Climate Survey
S. McKillop

The Ministry will be producing a tool kit to provide different resources for parents.  Not certain at this point what it contains.
The School Climate Survey is to gage parent satisfaction around parent involvement in the school. More information will be coming.  There are some very good resources on the Ministry website – planning guide under "Parents" with ideas and tips to share with school councils.
Kindergarten Registration

The booklet "Preparing for Kindergarten" is given to anyone registering for kindergarten.  It is an activity book for parents to work through with their children. Describes how and what can be done to prepare the child for kindergarten.  Shawn would be happy to receive any comments.
First Class for School Council Chairs

School Council chairs don’t seem to be using e-mail addresses set up for them in First Class. Shawn will talk to principals about how First Class is being used. He would still like to collect chairs' e-mail addresses – need to find a way to work with parent. Could add a forwarding function to First Class. Shawn will work it out with the principals and School Council chairs.
Parent Involvement Symposium – April 9, 2011

Two people from the Board are invited to attend. Let Shawn or Wendy know if interested.
Premier's Awards for Teaching Excellence

Nominations for the Premier's Awards are due January 31st if you would like to nominate someone in your school.  Advise Shawn of any award you hear of in the community.
4.0
Updates from Board Table
R. Collver/C. Lefebvre
· Staff and Trustees are working on the multi year plan;
· 
The Haldimand East ARC;
· 
French Immersion Program is being expanded in 3 areas;
· 
Special Education Advisory Council will be holding public meetings in April. Dates will be 



posted on the website;
· 
Next ARC is scheduled in the spring for Norfolk secondary schools.
5.0
School Council Update

5.1  Views from Schools
· Ronda reviewed highlights of activities at Delhi Public School.  A fundraiser walkathon raised $13,000 to support initiatives in the school.
· Waterford District High School had plans for a big event sponsored by the communications class that had to be cancelled due to inclement weather. They are hoping to reschedule.
Wall of Recognition acknowledged 45 former students who have gone on to achieve amazing things in sports, science, and philanthropy.
Science lab is completed and the students are in.

· Tollgate Tech have an attendance engagement initiative that encourages and engages the students – teachers buddy up with grade 9's to promote positive behaviour.
· Senior students are exploring different Pathways after high school.
· Grade 10 have a number of incentives that involve prize draws.
· Self contained group get attention and recognition.
· Native students play lacrosse once a week.  Plan to build on skills to have a Six Nations Team.
· Caledonia Centennial has started new fundraising initiatives.  A lot of parents came out to help put a float in the Santa Claus parade which built school spirit.
· All day Kindergarten pilot is going well.
· A French Immersion class is planned for next year.
· TD bank will donate $500 to a charity for a number of volunteer hours donated by an employee. Diane Burdiak received $500 for the school.
· Delhi DSS's enrolment has risen to 571 this year.
· The school doesn't fundraise so it's hard to get parents out – open to suggestions on how to get more parents involved.  Jean suggested focus on a parent community event once a year – parents come, enjoy and interact with kids.
· Ryerson Heights have 10-12 parents come to School Council out of a school of about 800.
· Fundraising includes turkey bingos.
· The school is currently preparing for a visit from Sean Covey – promoting leadership programs for every section of the school; morale and school spirit is amazing.
· 'Believe' assembly – students who follow one of the 'seven habits of highly effective people' get an award.
· SC Johnston donated money to start the Covey program at Ryerson.
· Mt. Pleasant School reviewed the School Climate Survey and noted positive and negative issues. Comments and concerns were sent back to staff for the principal to address.
· Some fundraisers include a Math-a-thon where the kids get sponsors, and hot chocolate for the 
winter 



Carnival.
· Walpole North – K-8 Christmas concert.
· Students are preparing for trip to Ottawa.
· Parent council support of 15 is fabulous but need to get new ideas and would like to have more staff participation.
· Student Senate held a video conference for 3 different areas.  At end of day there were Facebook announcements that they want to get together personally. Good synergy was displayed.
· Ronda suggested a way to connect with each other.  Set up e-mail addresses so group can communicate and tap into resources.  Wendy will send e-mail addresses to the group.
6.0   Other Business



None
7.0
Next Meetings 
· Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 28th at 6:30 p.m. in the Waterford DHS Library – update on policy
· Early October
· End of November
· April 2012
· June 2012
Adjournment 8:50 p.m.
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